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“I am the voice of one crying out in the desert, ‘make straight the way of the 
Lord,’” as Isaiah the prophet said.” John 1:23 

In the passage above, Saint John the Baptist quotes Isaiah 40:3: “A voice 
proclaims: In the wilderness prepare the way of the LORD! Make straight in the 
wasteland a highway for our God!” This was a prophecy of Isaiah who was 
speaking about the return of the Jewish exiles from Babylon back to Jerusalem. 
Normally, people would travel along the well-watered routes from 
Mesopotamia to Israel. Those routes were safer than the desert and provided 
the necessary food and water for the journey. But Isaiah prophesied that the 
Jewish exiles would travel the shortest route—straight across the desert—and 
that God would provide for their needs during that journey. Such a journey 
required much trust in the providence of God. John the Baptist, in quoting 
Isaiah, applies this prophecy to himself. He was called to cry out in the desert 
and point people directly to the Messiah. It was in the desert that they would 
discover their Savior. First of all, John cries out in the “desert.” His message is 
for those who experience dryness, destitution, need and loss in life due to sin. 
His message of repentance is first for those who are without the spiritual 
nourishment God wants to bestow upon them through grace. The message of 
John is pointed to those who humbly see the difficult situation they are facing 
in life and acknowledge their need for the Living Water of the Savior of the 
World. Second, this new “straight” way implies that many are not walking the 
direct path to Christ. Instead, they are taking unnecessary detours in life. John’s 
message is one that calls everyone to the straight and direct way of repenting 
of their sins so that they can come to faith in Christ Jesus. Third, walking 
through the desert to find Christ requires trust in God’s providence. It takes 
courage to make such a journey. Trust in the ongoing providence of God, Who 
promises to meet all of our needs, is key. One would not walk straight through 
the desert if they did not trust their guide. Advent is a time to reexamine the 
road you are on. Are you trying to find your own way to happiness? Are you 
trusting in your own abilities, your own intelligence and your own plan for the 
future? If so, then listen to the “voice of one crying out in the wilderness.” 
Listen to Saint John speak to you, calling you to the simplicity of the desert, to a 
greater detachment from all things, to an abandonment of all that is not of 
God, and to a more willing trust in the providence of God to lead you. 
Reflect, today, upon this calling from the desert and listen to the message God 
is speaking to you, personally. Abandon all worldly concerns, repent of sin, 
trust in Him and go out to meet Him so that you can more quickly and more 
easily come to a deeper faith in our Lord during this Advent season. 
My loving Lord, You are there, waiting for me in the darkness and dryness of my 
sin. You are waiting for me to lead me and guide me through the many 
challenges I face in life. Please give me the courage and wisdom I need to trust 
in You enough to follow You wherever You lead. Jesus, I trust in You. 
 
 
 

St. John’s Offering 

           December 10, 2023    

.        Regular Offering: $1,211 Building Fund: $100 

                        



Please add names of church members and their family members to the sick 
list in the foyer of the church so that we may pray for you.  We will update 
the list weekly and remove names from the list monthly. If a name should 
remain on the list indefinitely, please notify Celeste Sheehy. 

 
Diocesean News 

 

January 19, 3:00 pm - January 21, 2024, 12:00 pm – Rest in Me This retreat 
is a weekend of rest for moms/female caregivers of children with physical, 
mental, or intellectual disabilities and/or chronic medical issues. This 
weekend is a time for each caregiver to share and find strength in each 
other and God. Mass, adoration plus praise and worship will be part of the 
retreat. The costs are $225 for a private room, $200 for a shared room and 
$100 for commuters.  
 
 
 

 
 

******************** 
 

Our Mission Statement: To be a faith community bringing the presence of 
Christ to all by celebrating God’s word and the Sacraments. 

 
Our Vision Statement:  To build a strong and vibrant community through 

core values based on love, selflessness, and service. 
 

 

Sick List 
Father God, we pray for all those who are facing sickness in their bodies.  

We ask that you restore their health, soothe their pain, and ease their 
worries. Give them your peace and comfort.   

In Jesus name, Amen! 
Don McKelvain   Sonja Hemstreet Gaines 

 Hilde Ouellette   Jessie Hithe  
 Julie Hemstreet   Stanley Marek 

Connie Latham    

 



Announcements 

 
We will have pastries and coffee available in Sophie Hall after Mass every 
Sunday except the fourth Sunday of the month. Please stop by and visit for 
a few minutes. 
 

In conjunction with Shepherd’s Pantry, we provide a food pantry for the 
community in Sophie Hall on the second Saturday of every month. Contact 
Sylvia Glynn if you would like to volunteer to help. 
 

December 17, 2023 – the children of the church will reenact the story of Mary 
and Joseph’s journey and the birth of Jesus during Mass. 
 
December 17, 2023 – We will have a catered Christmas lunch in Sophie Hall for 
all members of the parish. Roast beef, lemon pepper rosemary chicken, roasted 
green beans au jus, scalloped potatoes, dinner rolls and dessert. Please come 
enjoy fellowship with other parishoners. 
 

Christmas Mass Schedule  
Sunday, December 24th 

Sunday Mass – 10:30 am 
Christmas Vigil Mass – 6:00 pm 
Midnight Mass – 12:00 midnight 

Monday, December 25th 
Christmas Day Mass – 10:30 am 

 
 

Contact Carolyn Brown or Gwendolyn Stewart either while at church or email 
at saintjohn1312@yahoo.com if you are aware of a church member who is ill, 
hospitalized, or homebound. 
 

If you are interested in becoming a member of St. John’s, please fill out the 
membership card located in the foyer of the church. St. John’s would like to 
welcome our new members and our guests. We are so very glad to have you 
with us.  
 

If you have items for the bulletin, please submit them to Celeste Sheehy at 
saintjohn1312@yahoo.com. Please submit all items by 5:00 pm on 
Thursday to allow time to prepare the bulletin for Sunday Mass. 


